Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

March 13, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.

Chairman Grossman announced that the League of Women Voters will hold a candidates night on April 12th at 7:30 p.m. at the Wellfleet Library.

The Board interviewed Robert Hubby for appointment to the Open Space Committee.  Selectman Hall and Roger Putnam noted the time and energy that Mr. Hubby has contributed on behalf of the Committee.

The Board interviewed Victoria Pecoraro for appointment to the Recreation Committee.

The Board interviewed Tracy Vanderschmidt for appointment to the Recreation Committee.  It was requested that the Recreation Committee be asked for a recommendation regarding appointment to this committee.

The Board discussed outstanding FY 2001 budget matters as follows:

1) #135 Accountant (request to increase contract services line by $500) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to reinstate the $500 for contract services previously cut from this budget.

2) #151 Legal – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to increase the legal budget by $15,000 for a total of $60,000.  It was suggested that the Planning Board request copies of bylaws used by other communities from Kopelman and Paige instead of using a consultant.

3) #174 Planning Board (request for $20,000 for a planning consultant or fill part-time position of Town Planner) – a motion by Hall to include $20,000 in funds for a part-time planner was not seconded.  On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-2, with Gallagher and Donovan voting against, to increase the planning services line in the consultancy budget by $5,000 for a total of $15,000 in that line.  Suzanne Thomas, Truro Selectman, was in attendance and noted that the Town of Truro could reconsider including a warrant article for a half-time planner position to be shared with the Town of Wellfleet. On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to rescind the additional $5,000 in the planning services line in the consultancy budget and to place $20,000 in a salary line for a part-time planner.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to reduce the planning services line in the consultancy budget by $5,000 and to include an article in the ATM warrant for $20,000 for a half-time planner.  It was noted that this last vote supersedes the preceding vote.

4) #210 Police (request to add $1,800 for Salary & Wages Criminal Justice Training Fee) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to add a budget line for a Criminal Justice Training Fee in the amount of $1,800.
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5) #292 Dog Officer – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 3-2 with Gallagher and White voting against, to increase the part-time salary line for the Dog Officer to $20,104 and to add $3,328 in the second part-time salary line for part-time help.

6) #520 Human Services – a motion by Gallagher to maintain the budgeted amounts was not seconded.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to increase the allocation to South Shore Human Services to $4,500.  A motion by Gallagher to reduce the Mustard Seed Kitchen allocation from $5,000 to $3,000 was not seconded.  A motion by Hall to place a budget for the Mustard Seed Kitchen in the Recreation Department budget was not seconded.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted to include $1,000 in this budget for Head Start.

7) #610 Library (request to increase office supplies and postage lines) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to increase the office supplies line and postage line to $4,000 and $450 respectively.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to strike the warrant article to fund Library computer terminals and to place $3,600 for the terminals in a Library Department operating budget capital outlay line.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Donovan voting against and Grossman abstaining, to move $2,000 (funds for a sound system and tables) from the Board of Selectmen operating budget unclassified line to a capital outlay line in the Library operating budget.

8) #699 Beach (request to increase Dues and Membership line) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to grant this request to increase the Dues and Membership line to $450.

9) FY 2001 Capital Budget (Old Police/Fire Station Seawall Construction) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reduce the amount in the capital budget for this project from $98,000 to $50,000.

The Board discussed STM/ATM warrant articles as follows:

a) STM Article 1 (transfers:  Fire Department request to transfer $5,000 from Salaries & Wages Stipend to Salaries & Wages Ambulance) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to place this transfer in STM Article 1.

b) ATM Article 14 (wage adjustments:  3% increase for Teamsters positions of Shellfish Constable and Assistant Shellfish Constable which were not included in the budget) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to add these increases to the operating budget.

c) ATM Article 20 (Land Bank:  new language drafted by Town Counsel) – discussion included   the section of the new wording “to convey to the Wellfleet Conservation Trust a perpetual conservation restriction under G.L. Chapter 184 Sections 31-33 on said land to be acquired;) with objection to such a conveyance to a private entity being voiced.  White moved and Gallagher seconded a motion to not include the amended text in the warrant.  Selectman Hall suggested that a call be placed to Alan Platt to determine if an error had been made in drafting the article.   On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recess at 8:53 p.m.  The meeting was called back to order at 9:01 p.m.  Selectman White withdrew his motion not to include the amended text in the warrant.  On a
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motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously that the redrafted article be approved with one change – Conservation “Trust” to “Commission”.

d) Housing Authority (transfer of land at sandpit to Housing Authority) – Selectman White read the Shellfish Constable’s memo regarding storage of Shellfish Department property on this parcel.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to delay any decision on this matter until next year.

e) ATM Article 18 explanation (parcel next to Police/Fire station) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to add the words “adjacent to current Police/Fire Station parcel,” in the article explanation.

f) ATM Article 13 (Health/Conservation, Building Department Secretary) – discussion included whether this new position would be in addition to or instead of the current half-time position.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, to add the words “and to discontinue the current half-time position” to the article, the Board voted 2-3, with White, Donovan and Hall voting against.  After further discussion White moved and Grossman seconded the identical motion to add the words “and to discontinue the current half-time position” to the article.  The Board voted 3-2, with Donovan and Hall voting against, on the motion.  On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-2, with Hall and Donovan voting against, to recommend the article.

g) Order of articles – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to renumber the articles per the recommendation of Selectman White.

h) ATM Article 30 (non-binding resolution for elimination of nuclear weapons) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-0-1 not to recommend this article.

The Board met with Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas to discuss distribution of “Proof of Stay” forms.  The Beach Administrator recommended that the forms be on colored paper and sequentially numbered for this season to determine if further monitoring is necessary.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Beach Administrator’s request to color and number the “Proof of Stay” forms.

The Board discussed the draft Contract Policy.  Selectman White read the proposed policy.  White moved and Gallagher seconded a motion to approve the draft policy.  It was requested that it be determined how this policy relates to State law and current requirements of the law.  Selectman Gallagher withdrew his second.  It was requested that the Bureau of Accounts be asked what kind of contracts a Board of Selectmen must approve.

The Board continued discussion on the STM/ATM warrant:

i) STM Article 1 (transfers – Free Cash to Police Department operating expense for reimbursement of $789 for a bullet proof vest) – Donna Pickard suggested that the Police Chief request a transfer from the Reserve Fund rather than a STM transfer.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to strike this transfer from Article 1 of the STM warrant.

j) ATM Article 14 (wage adjustments) – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.
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The Board discussed:

· Meeting to further discuss funding for FY 2001 – there was consensus to meet at 1:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

· Correspondence from Alan Platt regarding available “Community Fisheries Project” grants – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to forward the information to Alice Boyd for comment.

· Mobile Fuel Concession – it was suggested that Town Counsel be asked if the procedure followed by the Town Administrator as procurement officer satisfies Chapter 30B (e) requirements.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously at 10:35 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations with a non-union employee and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair           Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                    Peter Hall

